
From: Ferrari, Gabriela  
Sent: Thursday, November 21, 2024 2:36 PM 
To:  
Subject: Your November 20, 2024, Public Records Request - 10 Days Extension Letter 

 
Good afternoon, 
 
Please review the attached. 
 
Best, 
Gabriela Ferrari  
Paralegal 
Office of the Attorney General  
Consumer Protection Unit 
109 State Street  
Montpelier, Vermont 05609 
gabriela.ferrari@vermont.gov   
(802) 917-2267 
  

  
  
This email message may contain privileged and/or confidential information. If you are not 
the intended recipient(s), you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, or 
copying of this email message is strictly prohibited. If you have received this message in 
error, please immediately notify the sender and delete this email message from your 
computer. 
 



CHARITY R. CLARK 
ATTORNEY GENERAL 

 
 

 

TEL: (802) 828-3171 
 

www.ago.vermont.gov  

 
STATE OF VERMONT 

OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 
109 STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 

05609-1001 
November 21, 2024 
 
Via E-Mail Only:  
 
Jason Hirsch  
Burlington, Vermont, 05401 
 
Re: Your November 20, 2024, Public Records Request  
 
Dear Jason Hirsch,   
 
On behalf of the Vermont Attorney General’s Office (AGO) Consumer Protection Unit (CPU), we are 
writing in response to the public request you submitted through the AGO’s website on November 20, 
2024. You requested: 
 

I am writing in response to on files sent by the Office of the Attorney General to Eric 
Jacobson on November 19, 2024, in fulfilment of a Public Records Request. 
Included in these files was a document titled "UPDATE TO 11B V.S.A. §12.02(g) 
NOTICE November 12, 2024." This document, in paragraph 3, states that Goddard College 
will use the $1.6 million initial payment from Execusuite LLC for "payment of all of 
Goddard's financial obligations." 
I would like to receive any filings, documents, or correspondence by or from Goddard 
College, between the dates of June 1, 2024, and November 20, 2024, that demonstrate or 
itemize these financial obligations, for the satisfaction of which it is pursuing the sale of 
its campus to a for-profit entity. 
Thank you.  

 
Your request is governed by Vermont’s Public Records Act (PRA), 1 V.S.A. §§ 315-320.   
 
The AGO requires an extension of time, not to exceed 10 business days from the time you submitted your 
request on November 20, 2024, so that we may have sufficient time to review our files to identify and 
make available any responsive records subject to PRA inspection and copying. See 1 V.S.A. § 318(b)(5). 
Accordingly, we will respond to your request by December 6, 2024.   
 
We note that in responding to similar, previous requests from other requestors, the AGO has already 
published on our website some documents relevant to your request. While we are reviewing our records 
for any responsive records that have not yet been published, we encourage you to consult our website in 
the meantime.  
 
We will follow up when we have completed our review. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
/s/ 
Rosemary Kennedy 
Justin Sherman 
Assistant Attorneys General  




